

December 4, 2019

TO: LOCSD Board of Directors, General Manager Munds

CC: Parks & Recreation Advisory Committee Members

FROM: Director Matthew Fourcroy, Parks & Recreation Advisory

Committee Chairperson

SUBJECT: Agenda Item 3H - 12/12/2019 Board Meeting

Summary of the November 19, 2019 Parks & Rec Meeting

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 and the minutes approved.

The Dog Park update and discussion began with the dog park location vs the new library location. General Manager Munds reported that, at this time, the new library is planned to be built at the existing location. He also mentioned that in the discussion for the new library, County staff are referencing the dog park and its location next to the tennis courts. The next step is to create a site plan for the proposed park. District staff is working with Rob Miller and Wallace Group to utilize some volunteer hours in order to create the site plan. The committee will also need to start identifying an organization to run the park. General Manager Munds shared his finding that many of the dog parks locally are operated by volunteer groups under SLOPOST. Bill Fitzgerald shared a draft task list. The list was created to get down on paper everything needed to make the dog park a reality and to stimulate and solicit additions and opinions.

The Ferrell St. Pathway and Pocket Park update began with a reminder that the snail survey has been ordered and is awaiting rain. A phased approach to this project, (pathway first, pocket park second), will be pursued. The pathway has potential to be park of the Circulation Plan as it provides a corridor across town on streets with little traffic. The County BAC and LOCAC Traffic & Circulation are aware of the pathway and will be discussing.

Creation of a Parks and Recreation Resource Page was also discussed, led by Christina Grimm. The idea is to utilize the Districts website to highlight upcoming events/programs that are happening in our community. Christina has been working with District Staff to come up with a plan that will provide the most benefit.

The next Parks & Recreation Advisory Meeting is planned for Tuesday, January 21, 2019 at 5:30 pm.

President

Marshall E. Ochylski

Vice President

Charles L. Cesena

Directors

Matthew D. Fourcroy Vicki L. Milledge Christine M. Womack

General Manager Ron Munds

District Accountant Robert Stilts, CPA

Unit Chief Scott M. Jalbert

Battalion Chief George Huang

Mailing Address:

P.O. Box 6064 Los Osos, CA 93412

Offices:

2122 9th Street, Suite 110 Los Osos, CA 93402

Phone: 805/528-9370 **FAX:** 805/528-9377

www.losososcsd.org